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FURTHER CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcements of the Company dated 30 November 2017 (the 
“Announcement”) and 5 March 2018 (the “Second Announcement”) in relation to the 
operating rights of a VIP Room.

Terms defined in the abovementioned announcements shall have the same meanings when 
used herein, unless the context requires otherwise.

The Board would like to further clarify that the first paragraph on page 4 under the section 
“INFORMATION OF THE TARGET VIP ROOM AND GENTING CROWN CASINO 
AND BACKGROUND OF THE ENTERING INTO OF THE LICENSE AGREEMENT” 
of the Announcement should be corrected as “Subsequently, the Operator developed his 
own gaming business in other Asia-Pacific areas which include Singapore and Saipan.”

Save for the above clarification, the contents of the Announcement remain unchanged.
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